
Department of Veterans Affairs  VA NOTICE 24-11 
Washington, DC 20420  April 17, 2024 
 
RESCISSION OF VA NOTICE 22-01, MANDATORY CORONAVIRUS DISEASE 2019 

(COVID-19) VACCINATION PROGRAM FOR VA EMPLOYEES 
 

1. On May 9, 2023, President Biden issued Executive Order 14099, Moving Beyond 
COVID-19 Vaccination Requirements for Federal Workers, revoking Executive 
Order 14043, which required vaccination for Federal civilian employees. 
Pursuant to Executive Order 14099, VA Notice 22-01, Mandatory Coronavirus 
Disease 2019 (COVID-19) Vaccination Program for VA Employees, dated 
October 4, 2021, is rescinded. 

 
2. VHA Directive 1193.01(1), Coronavirus Disease 2019 Vaccination Program for 

Veterans Health Administration Health Care Personnel, dated January 27, 2022, 
operates independently of VA Notice 22-01 and remains in effect. 

 
3. Inquiries regarding this rescission should be addressed to the Office of the Chief 

Human Capital Officer (05), Worklife and Benefits Service (058). 

CERTIFIED BY:  
 
 
 
 
/s/ 
Guy T. Kiyokawa 
Assistant Secretary for  
Enterprise Integration

BY DIRECTION OF THE SECRETARY 
OF VETERANS AFFAIRS: 
 
 
 
/s/ 
Cassandra M. Law 
Assistant Secretary for  
Human Resources and Administration/ 
Operations, Security, and Preparedness
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